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Advertising in the Columns

The Columns is published by the Lindley Park
Neighborhood Association. More than 1200
households receive hand-delivered copies of this
newsletter, which Is published in February, April,
June, August, October and December. Deadline tor
ads is the 10th day of the month of publication. Ad
cost is $35 per issue. Ad size is 1/6 of a page or 2'/;
inches x 5 inches. The editor of the Columns
reserves the right to edit as needed. For more
information, or to place an ad, call Mary Blake at
299-9686.
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NEIGHBORHOOD UPDATE

by J.P. Mclntyre

Its been a busy fall for Lindley Park.

Zoning Change Request on Spring Garden — A zoning change request
has been withdrawn for the property at Spring Garden Street between
Willowbrook and Park Terrace. The proposal was to build three brick
apartment buildings on the site. “This is poor timing for our neighborhood,”
said Stacey Ryan. “The neighborhood plan workshop for the Spring Garden/
Oakland Avenue corridor is not until mid-December, and the short process
for the rezoning request makes it difficult to get the neighborhood together
to form a position.” South Eastern Foundry opposed the development project
because of the proximity to heavy industry. City Council also had concerns
regarding the project. LPNA requested numerous conditions for the project
to move forward including no automobile access on Spring Garden Street.
In the end, the developer withdrew the proposal. “We look forward to
completing the neighborhood plan this winter,” stated Ken Snowden, “We
will be prepared to manage development requests.”

Walker Avenue — The Greensboro Department of Transportation (GDOT)
met with Lindley Park residents on October 20th to discuss possible safety
changes to the Walker Avenue traffic pattern. The meeting was attended by
over 50 Lindley Park residents and numerous suggestions were made. GDOT
will present a proposal to the neighborhood in January for our approval.

Neighborhood Plan— The Planning Committee held a planning workshop
(charrette) on December 16-18th for the Spring Garden/Oakland Avenue
corridor. The open meetings brought together the proposals from residents,
small businesses, industry, and local stakeholders. “The outcome of the
charrette will include recommendations for any changes to public
infrastructure in the area (streets, sidewalks, public open spaces, and public
landscaping), as well as suggested guidelines for building placement and
building types,” stated Dan Curran from City staff. “Sketches will be
prepared showing how these development patterns could actually look to
help participants visualize the possibilities.” The charrette was sponsored
by the City of Greensboro. LPNA submitted a grant request to Building
Stronger Neighborhoods. The neighborhood plan is scheduled to be
completed this winter.

Air Monitoring — The environmental committee has been very active and
has begun working with area industry to develop an air-monitoring program.

(continued on page J5)



Deep ROOTS Mdrket

OUT OF THIS WOLLD 9IFTS
FOI DOWN T0 €arTH PEOPLe

All malied out?
Tired of the ‘same
old thing'?

Shop Deep Roots
for unique gifts \\
to surprise and

delight everyone
on your holiday list:

o,
E”\-fr‘-ﬁl_;-v.l"

@ Handmade scented candles, incense &
accessories

e Exotic soaps, bath salts, soaks & foaming
bubble baths

e Luscious scented body lotions & essential,
aromatherapy & perfume oils

e Decadent organic chocolates & delicious
select natural candies

@ Bulk nuts, herbs & spices, organic teas &
coffees (great for gift Daskels)

e Deep Roots Gift Certificates — in any
denomination |perfect stocking stuffers)

# Lots of other neat things — stop by & seel

(336) 292 - 9216

3728 Spring Garden St.

Hours: M -Sat. 9 am- 8 pm
Sun 12-7 pm

Solutions that make your

dreams
a

reality

A college education. A new home,
Retirement. Turning these dreams into
realities can be stressful if you haven 't
properly planned for them. Financial
Strategies from The Principal® is a
program that helps you organize and
priovitize your finoncial goals. It takes into
accownt your hopes and dreams, and helps
youl determine yowr needs, Financial
Strategies...solutions that make your
dreams a reality. We call this The
Principal Edge® Call today!

ﬁﬁpélpa! 5

Chip Slaughter il 336-834-4045 (800) 457-3546
445 Dolley Madison Rd. Ste. 100 Greensboro, NC 27410

A WEE LITTLE WEDDING

by Doris Pruitt

On Halloween morning, 2003, at
11:00 there was a wee little wedding
down in the park at the corner of
South Lindell and Walker. It was a
beautiful fall day even though the
leaves had not turned their best
colors. The main concern was that
four big mowers might come rumb-
ling in since the park had not been
mowed in several weeks — but they
did not, just a few horns blowing.

The groom wore his kilt and
playcd his bagpipces down the front
walk of his childhood home, with
his bride by his side in a long winter-
white skirt and Scottish sweater and
carrying a bright bouquet of fall
flowers and ribbons. Meanwhile his
parents and the minister were carry-
ing bright yellow mums and pump-
kins from the side porch down the
Walker Avenue sidewalk. They all

met at the little stone bridge in the
park, placed the flowers and pump-
kins, and Robert Ennis Pruitt and
Amy Jo Stephens were united in
holy matrimony.

The groom is son of Ennis
and Doris Pruitt of 501 S. Lindell
Road, currently living in Deltona,
Florida. Amy is a native of Orlando.

Guests were the groom’s two
uncles and their beloveds, and they
also helped carry mums and did the
picture taking. Having already had

the traditional first weddings, this
one was to be different . . . and it
was! Everyone went to Stamey’s
Barbeque for lunch, the groom’s #1
place to eat when he comes home
every October, and came back home
for the groom’s cake: Halloween
cupcakes. Amy’s family was plan-
ning a reception on their return to
Florida.

Here at home you would know
the groom as Bobby Pruitt but in
Florida he is known as Ennis. He
graduated from Smith High School
in 1979, studied music at Western
Carolina University and Belmont
College in Nashville, then went to
Orlando with his former roommate
to do music there. He is mainly a
Scottish musician; he and his Wynd-
breakers play at the Highland Games
all around Florida, but they are also
at Sea World each week, and regu-
larly play in Tampa, Dunedin and
Melbourne. You may see them on the
internet at www. Wyndbreakers.com
and can order their Scottish CD’s
produced by Ennis’s studio, New-
tonville Sound. Ennis had met Amy
fifteen years ago when they did
country music together as Sagebrush
during that Christmas season. Since
then she has had her own band,
Straight Deal, and does the Top 40
in the Orlando area.

& RAY REALTY

Reggie Ray
Broker/Realtor
Mobile: 312-2870

John Owens
Realtor
Mobile: 317-2266

Carey Player
Realtor

Home: 275-8372

“Serving Greensboro Since 1989”
— | N 1IN

905 Battleground Avenue
Greensboro, NC 27408
379-8645
www.rayrealty.net




Its 9 New Year for New Programs ot

Hello once again! This is your
neighborhood center director Casey
McGee letting you know what all
Lindley Recreation Center has to
offer for the next few months. We
here at the center are excited about
all the new programs that beginning.
Please come out and join us! ©
¢ Breakfast with Santa. A program
for children of all ages. Monday,
December 22, 2003, 7am-11am.
Cost is $3-5 and will include pan-
cakes, bacon, juice and milk, and
Santa.

¢ Book Buddy Mondays. A pro-
gram for ages 15 and up and book
club. We will pick a book off of
the bestseller list and meet once
every month to discuss. The pro-
gram will start December st at
7pm.

]

Key’s Barber Shop |
| 2206 Walker Avenue |
| (near Elam)

| Haircuts
! for Men, Women §
and Children -

Styles Available
Men and Women

! Walk-ins

Jerry & David
274-5752

¢ Creative Movement. A co-spon-
sored class between City Arts and
Lindley Recreation Center on
Wednesday mornings for ages
3 years old at 9:30-10:15am and
4 years old 10:30-11:45am. Cost
will be $30 per month.

¢ Hip Hop Dance Classes. Cost
$40.00 for residents and $55.00
for non-residents; instructor
Amanda Pope; ages 5-8 year olds
at 6-7pm; 9-12 year olds at 7-8pm;
13 and older at 8-9pm. There
will be a performance at the end
of May and every participant will
receive a certificate and a trophy.
There will be an additional cost
for performance costume.

¢ Interpretative Dance Class. Cost
$40.00 for residents and $55.00 for
non-residents; instructor Katrina

] Lindley Park
| Baptist Church

A Church in and for Lindley Park

Sunday School - 9:45 am f
Worship - 11:00 am
1 Wednesday Bible Study - 6:45 pm

f
H’ Rev. Scott Orr, Pastor |

At the corner of Holden Road
and Walker Avenue, (p) 292-5761

Lindley Recreation Center!

Lewis; ages 5-8 year olds at 5:30-
6:30pm; 9-12 year olds at 6:30-
7:30pm; 13 and older at 7:30-
8:30pm. There will be a per-
formance at the end of May and
every participant will receive a
certificate and a trophy. There
will be an additional cost for
performance costume.

¢ Lindley Advisory Board. Meets
the 1st Monday of every month
at 6:30pm. Have you ever wanted
to voice your concerns and opin-
ions about what goes on at Lind-
ley Recreation Center, or do you
just want to take an active role
in your neighborhood and don’t
know how? This is an easy way.
We will meet once a month and
discuss issues and concerns about

(continued on page 8)

An Otalian Lateny

Bat Uk Pasba

5 time winner for Best Italion
*98, ‘99, ‘00, ‘01, ‘02

4 time winner for Best Romance
‘99, ‘00, ‘01, ‘02

2 time winner for Best Service ‘99, ‘00
2 time winner for Best Pasta 01, '02
2002 winner for Best Ambiance

2001 Best Buy For The
Money & Best Of The Best

Corner of Spring GardenSt., & Chaprman St.

Greensboro, Novth Caroling
336.273.8114

Open Monday — Friday 11am-2:30pm
Monday - Saturday 5pm-10pm
Reservations Suggested




GREENSBORO NEIGHBORHOOD CONGRESS

Since the October Summit, we’ve
been refining our bylaws, working
on citywide neighborhood issues,
and planning our strategic initiatives.

Bylaws are not thrilling to write
about, and even less so to read
about, so I won’t tell you a lot about
them, except to let you know that
the Issues and Bylaws Committee
has spent many hours working to
craft a set of comprehensive rules
and guidelines that will offer equal
representation to all neighborhoods
in Congress membership and vot-
ing rights. Because our Greensboro
neighborhoods vary greatly in num-
ber of people, socio-economics, and
geography, our bylaws structurc
follows those of our U.S. Congress.
This has indeed been a challenge,

BE GOOD
TO YOURSELF.

——— e, o

SOUTHERN
G H T S

CALL AHEAD SEATING
379-9414
105 N. Smyres Place (Off Friendly Ave.)

www yellowpages thedepot canvsouthemlights

UPDATE!
by Mary H. Blake

and the I1&B Committee has come
through like champs! Many thanks
go to the I&B Committee Chair,
Marsh Prause. Marsh lives in the
Westerwood neighborhood, prac-
tices law, and we are grateful for his
expertise and diligence in getting the
bylaws down in writing. We’re now
in the process of reviewing and
voting on each section.

The Issues and ByLaws Com-
mittee is also currently focusing
attention on storm water retention
ponds, working with City officials
to create a more equitable solution
for neighborhoods that have to
maintain storm water retention
ponds and pay taxcs, but don’t yct
receive the level of services they
should receive in return for those
taxes. We expect good things to
come of the I&B Committee’s
investigation and recommendations
to the City.

Another issue keeping the 1&B
Committee busy is the neighbor-
hood CIP (Capital Improvements
Project) Program. Some of the past
guidelines and procedures caused a
lot of confusion and frustration to
neighborhoods when they’ve applied
for funds, so the 1&B Committee
reviewed each part of the program

and made detailed recommendations
to Ed Kitchen, City Manager. I'm
pleased to tell you that the CIP
Program has been revamped, many
of the Congress’ recommendations
have been incorporated into the new
program, and the new guidelines,
procedures, and applications are
ready for neighborhoods. The City
is holding orientation sessions for
folks who want to know more about
the program and how to apply for
these funds.

The recent 33% rate increase in
GTA fares certainly got our atten-
tion. Many of the people who use
GTA to get to and from work already
have a difficult timc mecting the
fares; this significant rate hike takes
things from bad to much worse. The
i&B Commitiee is investigating
other public transportation rates
in NC cities, comparing those to
Greensboro rates, and will be mak-
ing recommendations.

The Executive Committee has
been focusing on short- and long-
term strategic planning initiatives.
We’ve set the schedule for our 2004
full Congress meetings — we’ll be
meeting once a month, on alter-
nating second Thursday evenings
(continued on page 5)

@ Prudential

Carolinas Realty

Buying or Selling a Home Means Making Decisions.
Selecting the Right Realtor Can Be an Easy One.

Choose a realtor who knows the value of Lindley Park
and the importance of good service.

Choose your neighbor, Patti Eckard, a realtor with
Greensboro’s #1 real estate company for home sales.

Patti Eckard

2621 Beechwood St.
339-5927 cell
387-2071 office




GREENSBORO NEIGHBORHOOD CONGRESS

(continued from page 4)

from 9-11 and second Saturday
mornings from 9-11, beginning
with the second Saturday morning
in January, the 10th. Meetings are
scheduled to be held at the down-
town library. Each committee will
set their own meeting schedules and
places.

We’re in the process of review-
ing entities that we’d like to consider
“partners” for the Congress as we
move forward. We’ll continue to
build our relationship with BSN
(Building Stronger Neighborhoods)
and the City, and I'll keep you
informed on others as we make
more decisions about those strategic
moves.

Training and education (internal
and external) will be a strong focus
for us in both the short- and long-
term. We’ll be holding workshops
and training sessions on a variety of
subjects like “City Services 101,”
leadership training, presentation
skills, constructive disagreements,
fundraising, neighborhood safety,
multi-cultural diversity, and many,
many more.

It’s hard to believe that the
Congress will soon celebrate a first
birthday. It was only January of this
year when neighborhood leaders
got together at the library to talk
about a neighborhood summit. The
Congress evolved from that first
meeting. We’ve accomplished much
in 2003, and are looking forward to
all that we can accomplish in the
future.

Please join us for our next
Congress meeting, and visit us at
www.gne-nc.org. If you’d like to
talk with me about the Congress,
and how you can become a member
and make a difference, call me at
299-8686, or email me at blakemh(@)

The Greensboro Neighborhood
Congress, a citywide alliance of
neighbors and neighborhoods,
seeks to improve the quality of life
within our neighborhoods and the
City of Greensboro by addressing
issues of citywide importance and
empowering neighborhoods to
resolve neighborhood-specific
concerns.

NEIGHBORHOOD UPDATE

(continued from page 1)

Betsy Mullikin and Meg Sisk have
also worked with city/county
officials to coordinate reporting of
complaints. Marilyn Braun has been
a tremendous asset to the
neighborhood and helped to bring
air-sampling monitors to key
locations in the neighborhood.

January Meeting — The next
LPNA general meeting is
scheduled for 7:00 on Janu-
ary 20th _at the recreation
center. The LPNA Executive

Committee will present an
annual report and we will elect

new officers for 2004. If you
would like to hold an office, please
contact Matt Russ who is chairman
of the Nominations Committee. “We
look forward to having some new
faces on the committee,” stated Matt.

Other items on the agenda for the
general meeting include an update
of the neighborhood plan and a
proposal for LPNA to file for non-
profit status.

FULL SERVICE LUNCH, DINNER, & LATENITE!

Featuring....

Huge Burgers, Hot Sandwiches, Tasty Subs,
Steaks, Pasta, Chicken, BBQ Babyback Ribs,
Salads, Soups, Vegetarian, Lots of Appetizers,

Great Kid's Menu and Gameroom, & the
Best Buffalo Wings In Town!

ALL ABC PERMITS - DAILY SPECIALS

NEW LOCATION !
3011-A SPRING GARDEN STREET
GREENSBORO, NC 27403
852-9421 / Open 11am Everyday

IT'S A WHOLE NEW HUGO'S !!

Also Located at 3724 Lawndale Drive
Greenshoro, NC 282-4846

Lawn Care
MOW and TRIM

as low as: $25.00

*Extra Services (*Extra Charge)

Pine Straw Weed Control
Gutter Cleaning Edging
Soil Enrichment

Hedge Trimming

(336) 299-9475




Gene’s
Barber Shop

2412 Spring Garden St.
(Across from Bert's Seafood)

Established in 1946 - 45 years of

welcome or call for appointment.

: 299-8669
| Tuesday -Friday 8:00-6:00pm. and
. Saturdays 7:30-3:00pm. At your
service: Frank Dorrity, Ben Ma,
Jim Nelson & Bill Young.

e s T

« FRESH BAKED BREADS -

BROWNIES

ENJOY FRESH COFFEE
AND BAKED GOODS DAILY.

On your way to work why not have
a cup of Panama?

+ HOMEMADE GRANOLA '

You can do this by stopping by
your neighbortiood Spring Garden
Bakery and Coffee House to enjoy
locally roasted coffee from many
different regions of the world.

While at the Bakery pick one of
our fresh baked goods for breakfast
or make plans o visit us for Junch.

1932 Spring Garden Street
{next to Holliday's Hardware)
Phone: 272-8199
Store Hours:
Monday - Friday: 7am - 6pm
Saturdays: 7am - 3pm
+« TAHINI COOKIES » FRUIT BARS

LUNCH TRIANGLES « GREEK BUNS

service to the neighborhood. Walk-ins
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WHAT’S YOUR STRATEGY?

by Chip Slaughter

Whether or not the economy will
enter a period of deflation remains to
be seen. However, it does not appear
that inflation will be a threat in the
immediate future. Thus, in an envi-
ronment of low inflation to deflation,
what investment strategies should
you use? Consider the following:

Stocks typically perform well in
periods of mild inflation or slight
deflation. Consider stocks with
unique products or large market
shares, since that typically means
they can continue increasing prices.
Companies providing services
usually have more room to raise
prices, while companies selling
commodities or durable good have
less flexibility in raising prices.

Cash becomes more valuable
with low inflation to mild deflation,
since inflation won’t erode its value.
Bonds also gain favor. During infla-
tionary times, your interest pay-
ments buy less each year. However,
in deflationary times, your interest
payments purchase more each year.
When interest rates rise, however,
the bond’s value will decline. U.S.
government bonds with long
maturities tend to be favored in this
environment, since they offer higher
rates for a long time. You may want
to consider Treasury Inflation
Protected Securities (TIPS), whose
returns adjust over time based on

inflation. Be careful when purchasing
corporate bonds, since there is an
increased risk of default during
deflationary times.

Real estate tends to become less
attractive during periods of low
inflation or deflation. Since real
estate is typically highly leveraged,
selling real estate during these times
may not yield a sufficient price to
pay off all debt, especially if real
estate prices go down over a period
of time. You may want to wait before
purchasing a second home or vaca-
tion property. Also, be careful of
increasing your debt load through
refinancings or home-equity loans.
Debt becomes more difficult to pay
during deflationary times, since the
debt payments remain constant
while income tends to decline.

Foreign investments could
become more attractive, especially
since the dollar is weakening against
other currencies. Keep in mind,
however, that international invest-
ments may not be suitable for all
investors. In addition to the risks
associated with domestic investing,
foreign investing has unique risks,
such as currency fluctuations; politi-
cal, economic, and social changes;
and greater share price volatility.

If you have any questions or wish
to discuss this article please contact
me at 8§34-4045.

1938 Spring Garden Street
Greensboro, NC 27403

Monday - Friday 8 a.m. - 5:30 p.m.
Saturday 8 a.m. - 3:00 p.m.

(336) 272-1774




ENVIROMENTAL UPDATE

by Marilyn Braun

Several weeks ago, Greensboro
Fire Chief Johnny Teeters and I were
asked by Councilwoman Sandy
Carmany to meet with the LPNA
Executive Committee representa-
tives and their ad-hoc environmental
sub-committee. The purpose was to
reactivate chemical air sampling
programs with local industries and
neighborhood residents.

In the late 80s, Greensboro Fire,
local Environmental Health, and my
office received calls from residents
on Elam, Longview, Lindell and
Scott Avenue requesting information
on chemicals in the air and their risks
specific to the area. We had inade-
quate equipment and plans and a
non-existent air-sampling budget.
The Fire Department and I invited
local industries to respond to neigh-
borhood complaints. We also invited
volunteer chemists Bruce Banks
(UNCG Chemistry) and Jim Ray-
burn (Guilford Laboratories) from
my Science Advisory Group. These
scientists had helped me early in my
career to improve nuclear planning
and lay the groundwork for address-
ing chemical emergency problems
through the Local Emergency Plan-
ning Committee. A terrific resident,
Ms. Terry Wood, joined the group
as one of the very concerned citizens.
Ms. Wood was tenacious and honest.

For the initial project, I asked the
scientists to select an air sampler,
asked Guilford Laboratories to
volunteer to run the samples, asked
Terry Wood to put a sampler in her
home, and asked the industries to
join us each and every time we had
a complaint 24/7. In addition, we
asked that the industries help pay the
bills. Morflex, Syngenta and Dow
paid all the bills. When a call would
come from 911 all the committee
industry, emergency responders and

scientists would respond. From the
collective response, we identified
chemical odors were coming from
Shamrock, Sherwin Williams, Mor-
flex and a large variety of cars at the
railroad. Up until this point, Morflex
had been blamed for all the odors.
We were able to establish a pattern
where 911 calls came in most fre-
quently when the wind originated
from the SW. The sample results
complicated the issue even more by
listing chemicals that none of the
facilities had reported to be on
site! Each year the Fire Department
receives chemical information from
the industries. (Now over 5 billion
pounds are reported citywide each
year to our office...representing
only one reporting law!)

The Environmental Protection
Agency, Fire Departments, State
Emergency Response Commission
(Johnny Teeters is a member of this
group), Environmental, EPA and
industry associations have organized
information for us to use. Here are
some samples:
http://www.chemicalspill.org/

a good local site we are cur-

rently studying to modify for

our City
http://www.epa.gov/epahome/
hotline.htm

EPA’s hotlines and clearinghouses
hitp://www.epa.gov/enviro/html/
ef overview.html

EPA’s environmental data. If

you need assistance, call my

office at 373-2951 and [ will

help you navigate this one.
http://www.rtk.net/rtkdata.html

OMB Watch and the Center for

Public Data Awareness
http://www.scorecard.org/

Environmental Defense Fund

Chemical Finder
(continued on page 8)
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imagine Whirling,
Creatin 8. storytelling,
and singing.
Nowhere else is learning
this much fun.

Barlls’ Creative Studio
Kindermuslk clkasses
for children newborn - 2nd grade
Greensboro:
Congregational United Church of Christ
Holy Trinity Episcopal Church
Sedgefield Presbyterian Church
High Point:
Covenant United Methodist Church

For more information call
Stephanle Bartls, 294-0500

$6 off for Lindley Park Neighbors with this ad
-one per household-

\(;\(\)3 r mﬂs,;(.e

a good beginning
never ends

GIRILLE

¥ —" 3L =

HOME OF THE Bl6 DOG BASKETS |

* FRESHLY GRILLED TO ORDER. . . .
1/4lb BLALK ANGUS 100% BEEF HOT DDG , TOHNSONVILLE BRATWURST,
SMOKED SAUSAGE DOG, ITALIAN LINK SALSAGE DOG,
SPILY ITALIAN LINK SAUSAGE, KIELBASA DDG, TURKEY DOGS,
VEGGIE DOGS, LORN DOGS, £ Bl BURGERS T00

* 1T TRSTY TOPPINGS
" ALL ABL PERMITS / DALY SPECIALS

* OPEN EARLY ¢ SERVING LATE |
* LARGE OUTDOOR. PATIO
* BUFFALD WINGS AND MORE |
OPEN n:30am M-F, Noon Satr Sun
2503 SPRING GARDEN STREET
BESIDE BERT'S SEAFOOD
(336)282- 13 Take Out Available




NEW YEAR FOR
NEW PROGRAMS

(continued from page 3)

the recreation center and sur-
rounding facilities. Some of the
issues we are facing are: dis-
tributing a survey, implementing
more programs, and putting up a
suggestion box.

¢ Lindley Snowy Valentine Lock-
in. January 16th, 6pm — January
17th, 8am. Cost is $12. Please
bring sleeping bag and toiletries.
In case of inclement weather it
will be cancelled.

¢ Monet for Minis. This is a new
program for ages 2-5 to create and
discover new arts and crafts. The
program will start Thursday,
November 6, 2003 and will meet
every Thursday from 9:30am-
11am. Cost will be $5 per session
or $12 per month.

¢ Tot Time. A program for parents
and children to interact and so-
cialize through various activities
(songs, crafts, cooking, stories,
finger play, music, and much
more). Each week will have a
different theme. The program will
start Tuesday, November 11, 2003
and will meet every Tuesday from
9:30am-11am. $5 per session or
$12 per month.

& Walker’s Wednesdays. A stretch-
ing and exercise program for
senior citizens to get the blood
pumping early in the morning. We
will also discuss nutrition and
possibly have guest speakers
come in. 9:30am-10:30am. The
cost is free.

For registration for any of these
programs please feel free to con-
tact me or any of my staff at 336-
373-2930 or come by the center at
2907 Springwood Drive. Remember
it is up to you to let me know what
programs are needed at the center —
without you we could not offer these
programs. ©

ENVIROMENTAL UPDATE (continued from page 7)

http://www.socma.com/
ResponsibleCare/index.htm

I always look here to see the

number of our industries that

participate in Responsible Care.
http://www.epa.gov/oar/oagps
peg_caa/pegcaain.html

EPA’s Plain English Guide to

the Clean Air Act
http://www.epa.gov/ttn/atw/nata/
maprisk.html

EPA’s Risk Mapping. Just put in

our zip code.

In the mid *90’s, I had the plea-
sure of working with the Highland
Park neighborhood on an industrial
noise and risk reduction project. We

are most grateful to the wonderful
people in the Highland Park Neigh-
borhood Association for their time
and dedication. Bill Liszka and
Julie Schindler from the Association
remain good friends and Highland
Park remains the model for good
industrial/neighborhood emergency
planning and practice. (Bill became
so interested in environmental mat-
ters that he developed a website:
http://www.geocities.com/Rain
Forest/Vines/8777/. People still
write his site for guidance.)

Also central to the success of
each of these projects is the involve-
(continued on page 12)

NEEDED. ... Columns Newsletter Carriers

would you like to walk and deliver newsletters? We have the perfect
task for you! Please call Michele Smith, 854-8054, or Michelle

-
I l
: If anyone is interested in a little exercise for the New Year of 2004 . . . :
] ]
I I

Schneider, 218-0085, for more information on available routes.
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SOUPS-SALADS 1642 CAKES-PIES
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GREENSBORO, NC 27403
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ND SC 45 .
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Landscape Design
503 South Lindell Road
Greensboro, North Carolina 27403
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LINDLEY PARK NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING

A meeting of the LPNA Execu-
tive Committee was held on October
28, 2003 at Lindley Park Recreation
Center. Officers/District Represen-
tatives/Committee Chairs attend-
ing included: Matt Russ, Joe Wood,
Stacey Ryan, Charles Cameron,
Mary Blake, Ken Snowden, Theresa
Miller, JP Mclntyre, Barry Gold-
man, Mary Montgomery, and Patti
Eckard. Lindley Park residents attend-
ing included: Ron Miller, Kathleen
Clark, Leah McPherson, Meredith
Kolk-Tomberlin, Reginia Zanin, and
John Perry.

AGENDA ITEMS

1. Minutes. Executive Committee
Meetings: 8/26/03, 9/14/03, 10/7/03
were approved as submitted by the
Secretary, Patti Eckard. Minutes
from the 9/23 General Meeting will
be submitted to the full membership
for approval at the January General
Meeting.

2. Resignation of Chairman.
Committee members were informed
about the resignation of LPNA chair-
man, Scott Cripe, who is moving to
Asheville, and the By-Laws proce-
dure for filling the vacancy. 1st Vice
Chairman JP Mclntyre will fill the
vacancy until the January General

Lindley Park Recreation Center
October, 28, 2003, 7pm

Meeting when the regularly
scheduled elections will take place.
3. Treasurer’s Report — Theresa
Miller reported $2,740 as of 10/28/03.
4. District Reps Report — Ken
Snowden (Dist. 3) reported on a
growing concern by residents in and
around the 800 block of Elam Ave.
Police have been called 8 times to a
residence regarding disturbances.
The property owner has been called.
The police indicate the next time
they are called, arrests will be made.
S. Standing Committee Reports:
Ways & Means — Charles Cameron
reported three membership contri-
butions totaling $50.

Zoning Committee — Joe Wood,
Stacey Ryan and Ron Miller gave an
update on the issue of rezoning land
to RM18 on Spring Garden Street
so that an apartment complex, suit-
able for renting by college students
could be built. Joe Wood gave an
overview of the City’s Zoning Com-
mittee Meeting. Several Lindley Park
residents were in attendance as well.
Joe reported that Southeastern Foun-
dry spoke against the rezoning, cit-
ing the property was not suited to
residential living and wants the zon-
ing to stay industrial. Lindley Park
residents expressed concerns about
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Pastor: Dr. Michael Shelton
"As a neighbor, we invite you to visit”

traffic and noise and the need for
landscape buffers. The Zoning Com-
mittee approved the request in a 4-3
vote. The request will now go before
the City Council on Nov. 5th for
final approval.

Stacey Ryan reported on a
follow-up meeting involving the
developer, Lee Siman, the devel-
oper’s attorney, Jennifer Fountain,
and Ron Miller, Diane Bartenfield,
Tom Worth and Debra Anderson of
Lindley Park. A site rendering for
54-60 units containing 2-3 bed-
rooms was presented. LP residents
expressed their concerns about
added traffic congestion on Spring
Garden and the need for landscape
buffers to enhance the area. LP resi-
(continued on page 10)
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EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING (continued from page 9)

dents also stated their opposition to
a Spring Garden Street entrance to
the complex. The developer agreed
to: reverse the plan so that the park-
ing lot would be at the back of
the complex, increase landscaping
along Spring Garden to buffer noise/
lights issues, work with LPNA to
encourage the City to provide a
traffic-calming plan for Spring Gar-
den, especially between Hiatt and
Masonic Drives. Mr. Siman and Ms.
Fountain stated that they knew Hiatt
St. would need to be improved. They
also told LP residents that it was
their understanding that the City
required an entrance to the complex
from Spring Garden. The developer
told LP residents that if they didn’t
get the rezoning they may continue
with the one building on the already
zoned RM18 lot and SE Foundry
would probably purchase the other
property to expand. LP residents
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aWaking Up Greensboro=

Wind Up in a Relaxing
Place

Tate Street
Coffee House

Offering Gourmet Coffecs.
Excelicnt Expresso Drinks. and
Dclicious Dcsscrs.

Join us lor
Sunday moming jazz.

334 5. Tatc Street
(next to The Exchange)
Monday - Saturday: 7am-11pm
Sunday: 8am-11pm

Owned and Operated by Your
Lindley Park Neighbor

indicated that they supported the
student-housing plan.

Staccy informed the Executive
Committee that, following the meet-
ing with the developer, LP residents
were briefed on a proposed plan by
the Bostic Brothers to develop the
Rolane Bldg. on Howard Street and
to add four more buildings near the
railroad track that would house a
potential 400 students. (Note: This
proposed development is still in the
discussion stage. A transportation
study would need to be done prior
to going before the City’s Zoning
Committee.) According to Stacey,
while this new development would
increase the number of rental units
in the neighborhood, LP residents
still favored the rezoning request for
Spring Garden, citing it would be a
better use of the property and that
other development could be worse.
Additional discussion raised the
possibility that if there was morc
“contained” housing for students,
would it decrease the need of single
family homes becoming rental
properties to meet growing needs for
student housing.

Following the report from Stacey
and Joe, a motion was made and
seconded to support the rezoning
request with conditions. The floor
was opened for discussion. Mary
Blake presented a list of concerns
regarding the rezoning that included:

increase in crime, decrease in owner-
occupied properties, impact on in-
frastructure, and potential conflict
with proposed neighborhood vision
statement.

LP residents attending the Exec-
utive Committee Meeting shared
their opposition to the rezoning,
citing concerns of increased traffic
filtering into the neighborhood, po-
tential decrease in property values
with additional non-owner proper-
ties in the neighborhood. Others
asked if the rezoning could be post-
poned until after the Spring Garden
traffic study was complete and the
Neighborhood Plan was presented to
the City Council in February.

Executive Committee members
discussed the pros and cons of re-
questing a delay in the rezoning until
after the Neighborhood Plan went
before the Council in February. Joe
told Executive Committee members

that h 1 1
that he spoke with the owner of SE

Foundry. SE Foundry would like to
buy the two lots currently zoned
industrial and expand their business
toward Spring Garden. Executive
Committee members agreed that if
we requested a delay in rezoning,
we could be opening the door for
increased industrial growth. Several
committee members indicated that
a housing complex was preferred
over an increase in industrial use
(continued on page 11)

LB

DESIGNS

H:(336)299-8355
W C:(336)456-1710

Roger L. Byerly
2205 Ontario Street
Greensboro, NC 27403

10




EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING (continued from page 10)

along this corridor.

The question was called on the
motion. The motion passed 8-1.
Members of the Executive Commit-
tee will request a meeting with the
developer prior to the City Council
meeting on Wednesday, November
S, 2003 to discuss LPNA’s support
of the rezoning request contingent
on the developer making agreed
upon changes to their development
and supporting the neighborhood’s
request for traffic calming condi-
tions to be applied to the Spring
Garden Street area in question. Exec-
utive Committee members will take
the LPNA motion to the City
Council meeting for consideration.
Parks & Rec. — No report
Public Safety — No report
Newsletter — Written advertising re-
port provided to secretary. Commit-
tee members briefly discussed need
to recruit a new newsletter editor due

Peace United
Church of Christ

2714 West Market Street
Greensboro, NC 27403
Telephone: (336) 299-8663
Fax: (336) 299-9730
E-Mail: pucc2714@aol.com
Sunday School for all ages begins at
9:45 a.m.

Worship begins at 10:45 a.m.

Interim Pastor:;
Rev. Nancy Allison, Ph.D.

Pastor Emeritus: Dr. G. Melvin Palmer| |

— T e T R .

The mission of Peace United Church
of Christ is to reach our community
Jor Christ, develop disciples, and
empower all people for ministry

to Ronnie Smith’s decision not to

serve in this position next year.

Social Affairs

— Committee members expressed
appreciation to Allison Chabon,
Meg Sisk and all the other volun-
teers who worked so hard to make
the Fall Frolic such a success.

— Luminaries set for December 13th
needs a coordinator.

Special Committee Reports

— Environmental Committee — No
report. Executive Committee will
request an update at next Execu-
tive Committee meeting.

— Planning Committee — Update
on Walker Avenue traffic study
workshop to be provided at next
Executive Committee meeting.
Proposed dates for Spring Garden-
Oakland traffic study workshop
set for November 19th, 20th.

6. Unfinished Business — Mary

Blake updated Executive Commit-

3021 Spring Garden St.
Greensboro, NC

Kevin McCallister
Owner/Operator

336-852-1331

Fx 336-852-4911
jplooneys@earthlink.com
www.jplooneys.com
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tee members on the status for apply-
ing for non-profit status for the
Association. Committee members
were asked to review the draft of
documents provided by Mary prior
to the next meeting.
7. New Business — None
8. Announcements
— Next Executive Committee meet-
ing — Nov. 25th, 7pm at Rec. Ctr.
— Luminaries — Dec. 13th, Rec. Ctr.
parking lot — 4pm
—~ December Executive Committee
meeting postponed until January
6, 2004
— General Meeting and Election of
officers — Jan. 20, 2004, 7pm at
Rec. Center
A motion was made and second-
ed to adjourn the meeting at 9:25pm.
Respectfully submitted,
Patti Eckard
Secretary
LPNA
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ENVIROMENTAL UPDATE (continued from page 8)

ment of individuals who represent
good science. In the mid *80’s, I was
assigned by City management to
attend hearings on the possible sight-
ing of a hazardous waste treatment
facility in the Pomona neighbor-
hood. The meetings were agonizing
at best. Present in the review were
State representatives and a wonder-
tul neighborhood coalition.

A problem occurred when the
government officials told the com-
munity that only specific questions
based in science and the law would
be answered. Frustration seemed to
grow at each meeting. None of us
were legal scholars, and few of
us had degrees in science. Present
also in the room was former Mayor
Carolyn Allen. In those years, she
represented the League of Women
Voters, Hazardous Waste Citizen
Education Project. Not only did she
understand the law, but also her
group involved local environmental
attorneys, city action groups, gov-
ernment officials, and industry rep-
resentatives, as well as industrial
scientists. As a committee, they
helped us turn the corner in those
initial meetings because they tried
their best to offer unbiased legal and
scientific information. Because of
Ms. Allen’s project, the scientists
(industrial and academic) joined
with the neighborhood and ques-
tioned the good sense of locating
the particular facility design at the
particular site. Subsequently, the
facility was not located there.

Years later, a similar group again
came together to review another
application for a hazardous waste
treatment facility in our area. A
review group, remarkably similar in
composition to Ms. Allen’s League
Project, voted to recommend a haz-
ardous waste treatment facility —
Ecoflo, Inc. In the years since, mem-
bers of my Science Advisory have

been involved in commentary on any

proposed change in the activities at

Ecoflo.

Successful environmental en-
hancement through risk reduction
can happen best in an atmosphere
of respect and inclusion. The Lind-
ley Park Association, Greensboro
City Council, Science Advisory, Asso-
ciation of Businesses and Industries
adjacent to Ardmore and Lindley
Park, as well as the Greensboro
Emergency Services, are planning
for that success.

Project elements currently in-
clude:

* Identification of local businesses
and industries with Air Permits;

* Development of better emer-
gency response protocols;

¢ Organizing local industry person-
nel into air emergency response
teams;

* Practice and testing of emer-
gency plams;

* Air sampling (currently Elizabeth
Mulligan and I will be available
to sample along with the Greens-
boro Fire Department and local
industry);

* Innovative Budget and Fund-
raising to meet the expenses of
lab time!!!!

Our next meeting will be held
at Morflex Chemicals (date TBD) at
5:30 pm. This is an important meet-
ing because the Greensboro Fire
Department will be demonstrating
intricate new equipment that can be
used for chemical air response. This
equipment, previously not afford-
able, was purchased with Terrorism
Response Funds in 2003. The Com-
mittee is open to all.

Present Members:
Sandy Carmandy
Greensboro City Council
J.P. McIntyre
LPNA
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LPNA
GENERAL MEETING
& ELECTIONS

January 20th - 7pm
Lindley Rec. Center

Stacey Ryan
LPNA & Science Advisory

Terry Wyrick
Industry Liaison

Bill Ingold/Robbie Flynn
Greensboro Police Represen-
tatives

Steve Rayburn
Chemist and Science Consulting/
Science Advisory

Harol Hoffman
Risk Education and Products/
UNC-G Physics Department/
Science Advisory

Elizabeth Mulligan
LPNA Ad Hoc Environmental
Project

Meg Sisk
LPNA Ad Hoc Environmental
Project

Mary Blake
LPNA Advertising/Business
Liaison and Project Record
Keeping

Dr. Jerry Meisner
UNC-G Physics/
Science Advisory

Marilyn Braun
Emergency Services Coordinator
http://www.greensboro-nc.gov/
GsoReady/index.htm

Terry Wood




